
 

 

Dear Families, 

It is lovely to see students back in school despite our delayed start to the half term.  We are relieved to 
have water now.  Following the power failure a part on the electronic water pump failed leaving us with 
no water.  We are relived that is it now in top shape and all repaired by engineers. 

You will be aware that the Prime Minister made an announcement last week regarding changes to Covid 
measures and the Government’s plans for ‘living with Covid-19’.  We received updated guidance from 
the DFE yesterday and you can find a summary of those measures below: 

• Secondary age pupils and above in SEND settings, are advised to continue twice-weekly testing 
until 1st April. 

• There has now been the removal of the legal responsibility to isolate following a positive test.  
This being said any students who are positive and symptomatic should stay at home until they 
are better. 

• Adults and children who test positive will continue to be advised to stay at home and avoid 
contact with other people for at least 5 full days and then continue to follow the guidance until 
they have received 2 negative test results on consecutive days.  This being said there is no legal 
requirement to isolate. 

• We will no longer be requiring the wearing of masks on site.  We recognise that this may cause 
some anxiety so if pupils wish to wear a face covering then this is acceptable. If there is an 
escalation of cases then these measures may be re-introduced. 

• We will gradually be allowing more visitors on to site but proceeding with caution.  All Annual 
Reviews and meetings will be virtual until Easter. 

• On education transport face coverings are recommended but this is not compulsory. 

Individuals can still reduce the risk of catching and passing on COVID-19 by: 

• Getting vaccinated; 
• Letting fresh air in if meeting indoors, or meeting outside; 
• Wearing a face covering in crowded and enclosed spaces, especially where you come into 

contact with people you do not usually meet, when rates of transmission are high;  
• Trying to stay at home if you are unwell; 
• Taking a test if you have COVID-19 symptoms, and staying at home and avoiding contact with 

other people if you test positive; 
• Washing your hands and following advice to ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’ 

I needed to share some lovely feedback with regards to work experience that I was sent this week.  One 
student has been working in the Café and members of the public commented on how polite, helpful and 
respectful the individual was.  We have also had some feedback from one of our employers who have had 
nothing but praise for our student on placement.  This is an excellent demonstration of us preparing 
students for their next step of work and is very pleasing to hear.  

Thank you to everyone for your ongoing support in what is a difficult situation.  We really appreciate it. 

With all best wishes, 

Yvonne Skillern 
Head of School 

Friday 25th February 2022 



 Golden Book 
Stars of the Week  

 

S1 Student for completing morning tray work independently. 

S5 Student for developing independence skills by completing work experience alone. 

Eagles Student for giving such enthusiastic responses to our topic introduction. 

Eagles Student for giving such enthusiastic responses to our topic introduction. 

Sparrows Student for excellent participation in Show and Tell and Weekend News. 

 

It is fantastic to see so many of our learning values demonstrated both in class and within the award 
certificates.  Don’t forget if you see any great learning at home you can post it on your child’s Evidence 
for Learning profile via your personalised link.  Great demonstration of our Learning Values -  
Independence and Thinking in our awards this week. 

Our Learning Values at HLA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Information 
 

• Parents Evening will be held via Teams or phone on Wednesday 9th March between 3.30pm & 6pm.  
Appointment slips will be sent out via teachers on Monday. 

• Can I remind everyone that we are nut free school. If students bring products in containing nuts it will 
be necessary to confiscate them for the health and safety of all our learners. 

• Secondary aged students please don’t forget to test twice weekly and report results to 
Covid.HLA@highfieldlittleport.org as well as the government website. 

• School photographs will take place on Friday 4th March. 
• World Book Day 25th Anniversary on Thursday 3rd March.  Let’s see lots of great costumes linked to 

books! 
• For those attending the Kingswood Residential please do not forget to take a look at the Class Dojo 

page where there’s lots of information, a link to an information session and an online form to complete. 

Independence 

Resilience 

Creativity 

Thinking 

Team Work 

mailto:Covid.HLA@highfieldlittleport.org


Online Safety Tip of the Week: 

 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health Tip of the Week: 

Press Pause!  Regular breaks can make you more productive. 

 


